
GRAND KNIGHT’S LETTER – Douglas Blondin  
Brother Knights, Ladies Auxiliary and IHM Congregation: 
 
November has much for us to celebrate.  As I wasn’t sure when the newsletter would 
reach you, I already talked about All Saints Day and All Souls Day in my October letter. 
 
If I were to ask you “What’s the Pope’s Church,” you’d likely say Saint Peter’s Basilica 
in Rome.  However, Saint John Lateran is the official Cathedral of the Diocese of Rome 
and serves as the seat of the Bishop of Rome (aka the Pope).  It was built in the time 
of Constantine and consecrated by Pope Sylvester in 324.  The dedication feast day is 
November 9th. 
 
On November 18th we celebrate the dedication to Saints Peter and Paul.  This celebrates Saint Peter’s Basilica in 
Vatican City and the Basilica of Saint Paul Outside the Walls in Rome. 
 
The Feast of the Presentation of the Blessed Virgin Mary is celebrated on November 21st.  This commemorates the 
presentation of the child Mary by her parents at the Temple in Jerusalem. 
 
Of course, November is most known for Thanksgiving Day - this year as late as it can be on the 28th.  Growing up, 
most of us likely heard that the first Thanksgiving was held in 1621 when the Pilgrims in Plymouth, Massachusetts, 
had a feast with the Wampanoag Native Americans. 
 
However, in 1619, British settlers proclaimed a day of Thanksgiving when they reached the site known as Berkeley 
Hundred on the banks of Virginia’s James River.  A number of years before that, in 1565, Spanish explorers and 
the local Timucua people of St Augustine, Florida, celebrated a mass of Thanksgiving. There was also a rich tradi-
tion from Egyptians, Greeks, Romans, and Native American cultures of giving thanks at harvest time festivals.  
 
The roots of what we think of as Thanksgiving go back to 1789 when President George Washington designated No-
vember 26th of that year “as a day of public Thanksgiving and prayers to be observed by acknowledging with grate-
ful hearts the many signal favors of Almighty God.” President John Adams issued a “Day of Public Thanksgiving for 
Peace.”  President Thomas Jefferson scuttled public observances - citing separation of church and state. 
 
During the Civil War in 1863, President Abraham Lincoln made it federally formalized as an annual tradition when 
proclaiming a national “day of Thanksgiving and Praise to our beneficent Father who dwelleth in the Heavens” to 
be held on the last Thursday in November.  In 1942, Thanksgiving moved to its current date on the fourth Thursday 
of November. 
 
Prayers for safe travels on Thanksgiving and that it be a good time with family & friends. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
Douglas Blondin 
Grand Knight Council 7502 
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Pray for vocations!  Pray for our seminarians and priests! 

Please include the following Knights 
 and their family members in your prayers: 

Father James Abosike, Terry Zrust, Joan and Larry Allwine, Joe Duran,              
Johnny Padilla, Brenda Garcia (David Garcia’s daughter in law), Barbara Peterson, Robert 
Morelli, Patricia Heimann (Greg Heimann’s mother), Dena Ballinger (Joe Duran’s Daughter-in-law),        
Jeff Tuell (Ed Getsch’s Son-in-law), Arnie Malsom, Shirley Hofer, Mike Brown, Tom Hermosillo,                
Elisabeth Barron, Margie Archer, Diane Roybal, Sharon Suedkamp, Doli Brown.  

Deceased: John Luna, Mary Zettler (Bill’s widow), Josephine Bralish (Joe’s widow) 
Contact Jerry Starling at jcstarling@comcast.net or 303-451-1648 to add or remove names 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 

ADULT CHRISTMAS PARTY 

The Adult Christmas Party will be held at the Hall (2911 W 104th Ave) 
on Saturday, December 7th.  The social hour will start at 4 p.m. with 
dinner following at 5.  After dinner, there will be a gift exchange 
(around $15).  This will be a fun time, so mark your calendars.  The 
Council will provide the main meal and the Ladies Auxiliary will tempt 
us with desserts. To ensure we have a proper amount of food, please 
RSVP by Friday, November 29th to kofc7502gk@gmail.com (preferred) 
or call Doug at 720-539-5544. 
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Knight of the Month - Fr. Ernest Bayer 
Fr. Ernest is a native of Bristol, Connecticut. His family spent a summer 

vacation on a dude ranch in 1972 and decided to move to Durango, Colorado 
when he was 10. His parents bought 35 acres and went in with another couple to 
build a house. His father was trained as an electrician. Fr. Ernest says he was not 
too interested in church and dropped out of Confirmation class. In 10 grade he 
went backpacking in the mountains and was struck by the beauty of nature. A girl-
friend invited him to Campus Crusaders for Christ. He grew in his faith and he was 
a strong Christian ready to follow Jesus. His parents worked multiple jobs to sup-
port 3 sons and a daughter in Durango. After 4 ½ years they decided to return to 
Bristol, where Fr. Ernest graduated from a public high school. He was confirmed in 12th grade. A priest 
talked about the priesthood, saying, “you’re available, and someone’s got to do it.” Fr. Ernest went to Leu-
ven, Belgium for 4 years of major seminary. After spending time discerning his call to vocation, he applied 
to the new St. John Vianney seminary in Denver. With so many years of study already, he was sent to Lat-
eran University in Rome. He got class notes in Italian and had them translated. He passed the rigorous 
exams and returned to Denver where Archbishop Chaput ordained him a deacon in 2000 and a priest in 
2001. He was assigned to Craig, Colorado and loved it. Soon he was pastor of Holy Name in Steamboat 
Springs, where he served 17 years. His parents and sister moved to Steamboat.  Father loves to ski, 
snowboard, hike, bike, and enjoy the great Colorado outdoors.  

In the last few years there have been many changes for Father Ernest. His parents passed away. 
He was asked by Archbishop Aquila to come to IHM, leaving a ski town of 15 thousand for a metro area of  
3 million. Father was impressed with how IHM says Mass, with the master of ceremony wearing vest-
ments, the incense, and solemnity. Father tells a story where altar servers rushed straight from the ski 
slope to Mass, but they only had ski boots, so they served in their stocking feet. This worked in a ski town 
but not in Northglenn.   

Father Ernest has injected his personal and spiritual energy to carry Immaculate Heart of Mary for-
ward with new ministries and outreach to the Northglenn and Thornton communities. He is Council 7502 
chaplain and a strong supporter of the KC.  He has most assuredly earned the honor of Knight of the 
Month.  

COATS FOR KIDS 

 

As part of the annual 
Knights of Columbus 
“Coats for Kids” pro-
gram, our Council spent 
$3,309.72 to order 12 
boxes for a total of 144 
coats of various sizes for 
boys, girls and women 
(despite the name, the program includes coats for adults).  On       
Friday, October 18th, Greg Heimann, Ron Ondrak and GK Doug   
Blondin brought the coats to the Samaritan House where they were 
gratefully received by workers for distribution to those in need.  
Thanks to the Bingo workers as proceeds from Bingo were used to 
fund this contribution. 
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Ladies Auxiliary Report – Dianne Heimann 
 

The Ladies Auxiliary Officers for fiscal year 2024-2025 are Dianne Heimann (President), 
Kathryn Sergeeff (Vice President), Marlene Wilson (Recording Secretary), Cherryl Ondrak 
(Treasurer), Reni Pfeifer (Corresponding Secretary), Benita Montoya (Historian), Jill Walls 
and Marilyn Getsch (Hosts), and Sia Ray (Spiritual Director).  
 
The Ladies Auxiliary met on October 10, 2024. We had twenty-two members present at 
the meeting. It was great to see the ladies. After taking care of business, accepting the September 
Minutes and the September Treasurer’s report, we celebrated the October birthdays of Lucille Casias,   
Celia Floyd, Sandy Hoffman, Sandy Quintana, and Renee Walters. Happy Birthday, Ladies! 
 
We had discussions about our Glove Drive, volunteering at the Tootsie Roll Drive, Spiritual Retreat (hosted 
by the Colorado State Ladies Auxiliary), decorating for the Volunteer Dinner, decorating, and volunteering 
at the Veteran’s Breakfast, the Knights Christmas Party, and the Ladies Christmas Party.  
 
I also discussed the upcoming November meeting which will take place on Tuesday Nov 12. At this meet-
ing we will eat dinner with the Knights, say the rosary together, then the Knights will have their meeting 
downstairs, and the Ladies will have our meeting upstairs. This will be the third time we have had our 
meetings on the same day and at the same time as the Knights.  
 
Ladies, if you ever wanted to know who the Ladies Auxiliary members are and what we do, this would be a 
good time to accompany your husband to his meeting, have dinner, say the rosary and when the meetings 
begin, you can be our guest and see if you would be interested in joining our group. 
 
Again, our next meeting will be on Tuesday Nov 12 (same night and time as the Knights). 
 
Thank you, 
Dianne Heimann 

 

ACTIVE DUTY MILITARY POSTER 

Along the wall at the south entrance to the church seating area (i.e., the 
first entrance coming from the bathrooms) is a new display showing those 
from IHM who are currently serving in the U.S. military. Please keep them 
in your prayers as they work to defend the freedoms we enjoy (including 
the freedom to worship as we please).  

If you have a friend or family member on active duty, we invite you to bring 
a picture of them to the Welcome Desk along with their name, branch of 
service and your contact information. 

If you have questions, contact the Welcome Desk or Larry Allwine at  

720-810-3480 or email larryalwn@aol.com. 
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 November 2024 Family of the Month - Levon and 
Kathryn Sergeeff Family 
 

Levon is of Armenian origin. He was born in China December 25, 
1942, as his parents family went there fleeing persecution in Armenia 
from the Turks. After the Communists came into China the situation    
deteriorated and when he was 11 years old his family including his par-
ents, paternal grandmother, and sister escaped to Shanghai and then to 
Hong Kong where they were assisted by Catholic Relief Services in ob-
taining passage to Brazil. They were not allowed to come to the United 
States because they were coming from a Communist country. They spent 
3 1/2 months on a half cargo half passenger ship. Quite an adventure 
for an 11-year-old since they stopped at all the ports to unload and load 
cargo, and they were allowed off the ship. They spent 8 years in Brazil and Levon graduated from high 
school in 1961. He had been working in the Radio/TV repair business while in high school. They immi-
grated to Chicago in 1961. Levon got a job with Zenith and was drafted into the Army in 1965. He served 
two years in Vietnam in Field Artillery where he was exposed to Agent Orange.  

 
Kathryn was born in Portland Oregon in 1948. She was raised there along with her twin brothers 

who contracted Polio at the age of 18 months. Kathryn was raised in Protestant churches but even as a 
young girl had the desire to become Catholic. At the age of 11 Kathryn's father, who was an Electrical   
Engineer, was transferred to Bell Labs in New Jersey. Kathryn finished her education there and then went 
on to Nursing School where she became an RN. Her parents moved to Colorado when her father was 
transferred to the Bell Labs in Westminster, Colorado. Kathryn moved to Chicago and worked at the Uni-
versity of Illinois Hospital where she met Levon who was working there as a Respiratory Therapist. Levon 
and Kathryn were married April 7, 1973. They have 1 girl and 2 boys and 3 grandchildren. Kathryn went 
back to college and graduated in 1988 from MSU with a BSN. She worked at Children’s hospital for 14 
years and spent the last 28 years of her career managing Boulder Community Home Care.  

 
Levon worked at AT&T/Lucent for 25 years. Levon coached soccer at Northglenn High School for 6 

years and Youth soccer. He was active in Junior Achievement, Volunteers of America, a Cub Scout leader, 
and Airport Ambassador. Kathryn and Levon went through RCIA in 1999 and joined IHM in 2000. Levon 
became a Knight in 2001 at IHM and obtained his 4th degree as well. He worked fish fries, picked up 
food for the food bank and was very active in the council. Kathryn was an RCIA team leader for several 
years and taught Children's Religious Education. She became a Eucharistic Minister and was a Lector for 
many years. Kathryn is currently active in the Ladies Auxiliary and will serve as VP this year. Levon and 
Kathryn are both active in the Active Seniors group at IHM. For their many contributions to the communi-
ty, the Church, and the Knights, Levon and Kathryn Sergeeff are deserving of being selected as the       
November family of the month.  
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Veterans Tribute and Appreciation Breakfast 
The Knights of Columbus Bethlehem Assembly, 1966, will be hosting a special tribute and free apprecia-
tion breakfast for all active duty, military veterans, spouses of deceased veterans, their families and mili-

tary friends from all services at the Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish Center at 11385 Grand Drive in 
Northglenn, Colorado on Saturday, November 9, 2024.  In addition to a free breakfast and special trib-

ute, the program will feature a special presentation by David J. Little, Historian of the 10th Mountain    
Division.  

Registration begins at 8:00 am 
Please RSVP by Nov 4th to the Parish Center at 303-452-2041, or Larry Allwine at 720-810-3480 or to 

larryalwn@aol.com with your name, branch of service, phone number,                                            
e-Mail address and number of guests. 

FOURTH DEGREE COLOR CORPS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

On October 20, 2024 the Fourth Degree Color Corps had an excellent turnout of 13 Sir Knights              
participating in a Corporate Communion Mass at Immaculate Heart of Mary. The Color Corps does a Mass 
each month, rotating between IHM, St. John Paul II, and Holy Cross parishes from which Bethlehem       
Assembly 1966 draws its members. Fourth Degree members are encouraged to join the Color Corps, 
which is the visible arm of the Knights of Columbus.  

Who’s the Seminarian … 
By Grand Knight Douglas Blondin  
(answer on page 11) 
 
This is the next “test’ in our seminarian series.  The picture to the left is of a 
priest during his time in the seminary.  He is either a priest assigned at one 
time to IHM or has another IHM connection. Who is this seminarian (bonus 
question: what year was he ordained & when was he at Immaculate Heart 
of Mary) 
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SEMINARIAN CHECKS 

On Monday, October 7th, Vocations Director Ken Allscheid and 
Grand Knight Doug Blondin delivered eight checks from the 
Council of $500 each for distribution to seminarians studying 
at St John Vianney Seminary and Redemptoris Mater Semi-
nary. Thanks to all those who work to make our burritos sales 
and Lenten fish fry possible as proceeds from those events 
funded this contribution. (Picture: Transfiguration of Christ 
painting inside Redemptoris Mater chapel) 

NEW KNIGHTS 
Grand Knight Douglas Blondin with newly inducted Knights Gabriel Siguenza, Joseph Duran, and Jacob 
Thomas, after their Charity, Unity, and Fraternity ceremony on October 8, 2024. 
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And the Seminarian is … (from page 9) 
 
If you recognized Father George Kearney, congrats. And it likely means that you’ve been at IHM for a while 
and are good at aging photos - his time at IHM being about 30 years after the photo. Father George was 
ordained on May 29, 1953 - a Friday instead of the usual Saturday to avoid conflicting with the celebra-
tion of Memorial Day (it wasn’t until 1968 that Memorial Day was moved to be celebrated on the last 
Monday in May).  
 
Father George’s first assignment was as assistant pastor at the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception 
(1953-59). He was pastor of Sacred Heart Parish in Cheyenne Wells 1959-66 (along with its mission St 
Augustine in Kit Carson). Father George retuned to the Denver area as pastor at St Anthony of Padua, 
1966-70. In 1969, he summited 19,341 ft Mt Kilimanjaro with a Colorado Mountain Club party. On the 
way down, the terrain allowed them to spread out and Father George said he walked 10 miles “All alone 
with God”. Father George next served as Catholic Chaplain of Fort Logan Mental Health Center for 9 
years. He served as associate pastor of Sacred Heart of Jesus in Boulder from 1979-82. 
 
In the fall of 1982, Father George came to IHM. Those who attended Thanksgiving Day Mass during his 
tenure may recall that his homily always started out with a resounding “Over the River and Through the 
Woods ….” What many didn’t know was that he commuted to IHM as he cared for his mother in her home 
for the last 10 years of her life, until her death in 1987. Father George left IHM with his retirement on 
June 1, 1989. He died on January 30, 2003, a few days shy of his 79th birthday (February 5th). His       
funeral Mass was celebrated on February 6th by then Archbishop Charles Chaput at the Cathedral. Father 
George was buried in Mount Olivet cemetery, alongside his parents Joseph and Sarah (McNamara) 
Kearney. 



BINGO NEW LOCATION: BINGO OASIS 
 

Join us for Bingo on Wednesday and Thursday each week 
Early Bird games at 11:15am Regular Bingo at Noon 
Bingo Oasis at 10657 Melody Drive, Northglenn 
THANK YOU BINGO WORKERS!! 

Knights of Columbus Council #7502 

2911 W 104th Avenue 

Westminster, CO 80234 

Editor’s Update 
Your Managing Editor is Nicholas Gaul (ncgaul@gmail.com) with editors Amber Walters and Chris Gaul. 
May God richly bless and keep all of the Knights of Council 7502!  Blessed Virgin Mary, who bore Christ in 
your womb, was Assumed bodily into Heaven, Pray for Us.  
 

Visit us on the Web: 
www.KofC7502.org 

Return Service Requested 

Donations to Knights of Columbus 7502 are not tax deductible 


